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DRAFT- 09/02/2010
FINAL –09/09/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For August 26, 2010 
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Santa Teresa Elementary School Cafeteria.

     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.            

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Betel Hernandez and (TJ) Terrell Jason Brown. The Mission Statement was read by Mrs. Huerta.   

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  
      Superintendent Nava introduced Santa Teresa Elementary principal Ralph Yturralde, who welcomed everyone to the school.  Mr. Yturralde said that Santa Teresa Elementary opened six years ago with 350 students and now has an enrollment of 605 students.  

      Superintendent Nava announced that Santa Teresa Elementary was selected by the U.S. Department of Education as a Blue Ribbon School, one of four in the state of New Mexico.  Santa Teresa Elementary will receive their recognition on November 15th in Washington D. C.   Superintendent Nava and the Board shook hands with the entire staff that was present for the announcement of the Blue Ribbon recognition.  
 Mr. Samuel Marquez, Gadsden High School law teacher presented for board recognition Jazzai Jimmerson-12th. Celeste Trujillo-11th, Christina Martinez-11th.  The young ladies attended the Law School Preparation Institute (LSPI) this summer at UTEP and earned 6 college credits each.  Samantha Garza-12th attended the LSPI-II class this summer and attended the LSPI-1 class last summer and now has 12 college credits.  Ms. Jimmerson won the top award of those students attending the LSPI.  

Superintendent Nava announced the districts total enrollment at the end of last school year was at 13850 students and as of August 26 the enrollment was at 14063 a gain of 211 students.  
Superintendent Nava announced the Astroturf at Santa Teresa HS would be dedicated before their first home football game and at Gadsden H.S. during halftime at their first home game.            

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Viramontes said all of her children have attended Santa Teresa Elementary and she congratulated all of the employees on their Blue Ribbon recognition.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Betel and TJ who are both in student council for doing the pledge.  She congratulated the GHS students who went to the law school institute and anytime a student can earn credits in high school for college is a good start.  She congratulated all of the students especially Ms. Jimmerson on being the top student at the institute.  President Viramontes said it was wonderful to have the turf dedication at both GHS and STHS and to be a step above of most of the area high schools.  She said she had attended a parent breakfast at La Union Elementary.  She complimented Mr. Rappanut and feels he is a great addition to La Union.  Mrs. Viramontes attended school report card night at STMS parents were given information on how the school has done and the improvements towards meeting AYP.   She will be attending a Tough Enough to Wear Pink meeting to prepare for the fundraising events.  September 20 to 24th will be TEWP week with a variety of activities scheduled, wearing pink is recommended as well as pink cans at each campus for money donations which go to cancer research in New Mexico.  TEWP will conclude at the GHS/STHS game Friday, September 24th.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Ms. Saenz for her focus and dedication for the DACC Chaparral center.

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice President Ford congratulated Mr. Yturralde and all of the staff at Santa Teresa Elementary on their blue ribbon recognition.  He congratulated the students who attended the law institute saying they were headed in the right direction.  Mr. Ford reminded everyone that there would be a groundbreaking ceremony for the Dona Ana Community College Chaparral Center which is a needed addition for the Chaparral area.         

	
	Secretary Saenz said that she has been on DACC board of directors for seven years and has been pushing for the Chaparral center and is happy to see that is finally becoming a reality.  She congratulated Santa Teresa Elementary on their great achievement and thanked the staff for staying for the board meeting.  She hopes that all of the schools in the district will receive the same award.  Ms. Saenz said the district already has top notch students and a good example was the students who attended the law institute this past summer and have already earned college credits.  She said she was thankful that turf for both high schools was included in the bond issue and was planning on attending the dedication of the field.  

	
	Manuela Huerta congratulated Mr. Yturralde and his staff for the hard work they have done at Santa Teresa Elementary and achieving blue ribbon status which is not something that is easily achieved.  Mrs. Huerta congratulated the law school students on their great accomplishments and earning college credit in high school.  

	
	Daniel Castillo thanked Mr. Yturralde for hosting the board meeting and congratulated the entire staff at Santa Teresa Elementary and their great achievement.  He congratulated the students who attended the law institute saying they were headed in the right direction

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none 

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modification. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the August 12, 2010 school board minutes.    Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  none. 

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	JII – (1) Policy – Electronic Communication Devices 
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to table without prejudice Policy JII – (1) Electronic Communication Devices until the next meeting. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	ACA – (1) Policy – Prohibiting Bullying, Intimidation, and Hostile or Offensive Conduct 
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve Policy ACA – (1) Prohibiting Bullying, Intimidation, and Hostile or Offensive Conduct.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Changes to District Benefit Plan
	C. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the changes to District benefit plan.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	NM SunTower LLC Pilot Resolution 
	D. Steve Suggs, Chief Financial Officer said that NM Sun Tower L.L.C. is proposing the issuance of County Industrial Revenue Bonds (IRB) through Dona Ana County.  As a result, NM SunTower, LLC is requesting a resolution approving of the transactions required by Dona Ana County and approval of annual payments in lieu of taxes to GISD.  Estimated annual payments to the District are $58,000 to be placed in Special Revenue Fund 29135 IRB Payments in Lieu of Taxes.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the New Mexico SunTower L.L.C. pilot resolution.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Sale of Irrigation Water 
	E. Steve Suggs, Chief Financial Officer said the district is seeking to sell water allocated to the district.  Alfredo Holguin, Physical Plant Director will oversee the sale of the water.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the sale of irrigation water.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Uniformly Dressed Request by Gadsden Elementary School
	A.  Gadsden Elementary School Principal Grace Marquez requested for the Board to consider Gadsden Elementary to become a uniformly dressed school.  Principal Marquez surveyed the parents, 519 parent letters were sent out, 438 parents voted yes and 81 parents voted no.  The uniform will be white, black and orange polo shirts with khaki pants.  

	Joint Powers Agreement with Public Schools Facilities Authority
	B. Mr. Ralph Gallegos said that the Joint Powers Agreement with the Public Schools Facilities Authority covers all constructions projects in the district funded by the PSFA.  Mr. Gallegos said that the new JPA does not have expiration.  If the district wants to discontinue the agreement they can give a 30 day notice.  

	2009-2010 Year End Financial Report, June 30, 2010
	C. Steve Suggs, Chief Financial Officer gave the financial report for the 2009-2010 ending June 30, 2010.  Mr. Suggs went over a few highlights of the report that he submitted on August 2, 2010 to PED.  

	Change to Board Meeting Schedule 
	D. Superintendent Nava said that the board meeting location for the meetings scheduled on September 23rd and October 28th would need to be switched.  The September 23rd meeting would be changed to Santa Teresa Middle School and the October 28th meeting would be changed to Chaparral Middle School.  

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed personnel session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and   real property pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss purchase of land.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:06 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:31 p.m.   

	Adjournment
	12.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:32 p.m.                      
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